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Annual Parish Meeting held at 

7:15PM on Thursday 1st May 2025 at Childswickham Memorial Hall, WR12 7HF  
 
Minutes 
 
Present: Anthony Halling (Chair), three members of the public 
In attendance: David Hunter-Miller (Parish Clerk), Emma Kearsey (District Councillor) 
 

1. Chairman’s welcome 
Anthony Halling opened the meeting and welcomed attendees. 
 

2. Apologies for absence 
Apologies were noted from Emma Simms. 
 

3. To approve the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Thursday 9th May 2024 
It was RESOLVED to adopt the minutes as a true record and they were duly signed by the Chair. 
 

4. Matters arising from those minutes (if any) 
No matters arising. 
 

5. To receive the Annual Report of the Parish Council by the Chairman 
Anthony Halling provided a verbal report on the activities of the parish council over the last year, 
including: 

• The parish council had continued to review and comment on all planning applications in the 
parish.  It was considered that this local knowledge and input had been instrumental in 
helping Wychavon District Council determine the applications appropriately. 

• The parish council continued to employ a Lengthsman to undertake highway maintenance 
and improvement work across the parish. 

• The parish council continued to maintain the play area and would be looking at upgrades and 
investment in the future. 

• Thanks were extended to Councillors Kate Paker, Peter Grimshaw, Jon Wade and Tim 
Ramsbottom for their contributions to the parish council and community. 

• Thanks were extended to the Clerk, David Hunter-Miller, who had joined the council April 
2024. 

• Thanks were extended to District Councillors Emma Simms and Emma Kearsey for the 
continued support that they have offered the parish council. 

• The parish council extended their sincere thanks to County Councillor Liz Eyre for her hard 
work and dedication serving the community over many years and wished her well in her 
retirement from local politics. 

 
6. To invite the public to raise any matters of interest 

No questions were raised. 
 
The meeting closed at 9:28PM. 
 
 
 

 
David Hunter-Miller 
Clerk and RFO 


